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Volunteers Making a Difference
November 2015

	 Last year, Brother Benno’s “streamlined” 
the Children’s Christmas Party, and it worked 
so well that it will be handled in the same way 
this year.  The big day will be at the Center on  
Saturday, December 19.
            Parents who are already being helped by 
Brother Benno’s are given an opportunity to sign 
up their children for the party.  Each child will re-
ceive a gift certificate, one or more pairs of socks, 
one age-appropriate toy, and a stuffed stocking.  
There will be face painting (a big hit last year), 
balloon animals, music, refreshments, and Santa.
            As always, our kind supporters are the 
ones who make this party possible.  If you’d like 
to help, we are looking for $25 gift certificates 
from stores like Target and WalMart, gifts for a 
child aged one through 15, (the Auxiliary is tak-
ing care of gifts for our teenage girls), gift bags, 
tissue paper, wrapped candy, and children’s socks.
            All donated items can be dropped off at 
the Brother Benno Thrift Shop at 3955 Mission 
Avenue in Oceanside.  The Shop is open Monday 
through Saturday, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.
 
            Other opportunities to help us for the holi-
days include the following:
 
            Turkeys for the Thanksgiving dinner 
for our Guests.  We need frozen turkeys no later 
than Monday, November 23.  Also, monetary 
donations can go toward all the other goodies that 
go into this annual feast.  Turkeys can be dropped 
off at the Center Monday through Saturday morn-
ings.

Gifts for our Program Men and Women to 
send to their families for Christmas.  This 

“shopping spree” will take place at the Thrift 
Shop on December 16, and we are hoping to 
receive new items like men’s wallets, after-shave, 
women’s jewelry, perfumes, DVD’s, new books, 
gloves, etc.  Selected items from the Shop will 
also be available to the Members.  Girlfriends 
Care will be on hand to help with the “shopping,” 
and they’ll wrap (and mail, if necessary) all the 
gifts.  Thrift Shop personnel will also provide 
dinner.
            As we’ve noted before, sending these gifts 
to parents, spouses, and children will often be the 
first contact they’ve had in years.  Again, your 
donations can be dropped off at the Thrift Shop.
 
            Everything Brother Benno’s does during 
the holidays, and, in fact, throughout the year, 
tell our Guests and Program Members that 
we respect them as valuable members of our 
community.

Ω
	

WE ARE GETTING READY FOR A BIG CHRISTMAS PARTY

WOW!
	 A very generous donor has brought us 
more than half way to our goal of $30,000 for our 
Kitchen Equipment Campaign.  Many thanks!  As 
we noted in last month’s newsletter, the money 
set aside to replace and upgrade old kitchen items 
(some as old as 20 years) had to be used to buy a 
refrigerator truck instead, when the old one gave 
out. 
            It is hoped that renovations in the kitchen 
will begin by the first of next year.  If you’d like 
to help, just mark your donation “Kitchen Equip-
ment Campaign.”  And Thank You to all who are 
helping.

http://www.charitynavigator.org/index.cfm?bay=search.summary&orgid=10226#.Vi-fin6rTct


 	 Have you been to our Last Saturday of the 
Month Sale?  You don’t know what you’re miss-
ing!  Everything in the store is 50 percent off our 
already low prices, and it helps move out the old 
merchandise to make room for new items.  There 
are tons of great deals on furniture, household 
goods, shoes, designer clothing, jewelry, collect-
ibles–too much to list!  We also give away free 
bread to each family that walks in the door, while 
supplies last.
            If you get to the Shop just before it opens, 
you will see our staff and volunteers having a brief 
meeting and doing a little dance to get motivated 
before opening the doors.  We love this day and are 
excited to see all the people.  Remember, it’s the 
last Saturday of every month!
 
            With the holidays fast approaching, we are 
working on getting the holiday decorations and 
other items ready for our shoppers.  We will once 
again be having a special Christmas Boutique 
Opening on Wednesday, November 11, from 4 to 
8 p.m., with refreshments, live music, and enter-
tainment for our customers.  Cost of admission?  A 
package of new socks.
 
            We’d like a Brownie or Girl Scout Troop–
or just any group of girls who want to help us–to 
volunteer to refurbish Barbie dolls, Disney 
Princesses, and other dolls that need some TLC.  
The dolls need to be cleaned, dressed, and have 
their hair combed.  There are many little girls who 
would love to have a “fresh” doll!  If you can help, 
please call Michelle at the Thrift Shop (760-967-
7505).
 
            Children can complete their service learn-
ing hours at the Thrift Shop.  All children under 
the age of 18 who volunteer at the Shop or at the 
Brother Benno Center need to have an adult ac-
company them while they are serving.  We also 
require both adults and children who want to 
volunteer to take the tour at the Center on the first 
Saturday of the month at 9:30.  No need to sign 
up, just show up!  At the end of the tour, you’ll be 

asked to fill out a short form on which you can in-
dicate where you’d like to volunteer.  Individuals 
who need to complete community service hours 
can do so at the Center only.
 
We have some frequently asked questions, such 
as:
	 “How do you determine prices?” We re-
search ads and sites like Ebay, and we visit other 
thrift stores in our area.  Regular vists indicate that 
our prices are comparable.
	 “Why do you hang pants sideways?”  So 
customers can easily see the size without pulling 
the pants off the hanger.  It looks funny, but it 
works great!
	 “When do you mark down furniture?”  
Furniture is 20 percent off on Thursdays and Sat-
urdays.  Then on the last Saturday of the month, 
it’s 50 percent off.  If it’s still there after the 50 
percent off sale, additional markdowns are taken.
	 “Do you deliver and pick up?”  We offer 
delivery at $30 for Oceanside and up to $45 for 
places like San Marcos.  For picking up donated 
furniture, call 760-967-7507.  Leave a message, 
and someone will call back to arrange the pickup.

           Regular donated items can be brought to 
the donation truck in front of the store between 
10 a.m. and 4 p.m., Monday through Saturday.  
We ask that you do not leave donations when we 
are not open, as they are sometimes stolen.
 
            Our motto at the shop is: “Helping the 
poor one sale at a time!”  We know that our 
donors entrust their donated goods to us to sell 
in order to bring in money to help the poor and 
homeless in our area.  We work hard to make 
sure we are doing just that!
 
The Thrift Shop is located at 3955 Mission Ave-
nue in Oceanside, just east of Albertsons.
(760-967-7505).

Ω
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NEWS FROM OUR OF THRIFT SHOP
By Michelle Hoppe, Manager



	 Tessa Stapp is a tenth-grader at Oceanside 
High School.  In a paper she wrote as part of her 
application for membership in the National Honor 
Society, Tessa wrote:

	 “Volunteering is something I have 
always been passionate about.  Fifteen years 
ago, my grandmother was a drug addict and 
alcoholic living in the streets of North Coun-
ty.  The Brother Benno Foundation helped 
her get off the streets.  The Foundation 
housed her, helped her apply for jobs, and 
acclimated her into society.  Even though she 
is no longer homeless, there is still a ram-
pant homeless population in my community 
to serve.
          “I have volunteered with the Broth-
er Benno Foundation for as long as I (can) 
remember.  On Saturdays I work as a recep-
tionist, answering phone calls and schedul-
ing appointments.  Then on holidays I serve 
meals to the Guests and greet them upon 
arrival.  The workers at the Foundation are 
like my family.  It takes a lot of people to run 
such a large organization, and it’s an honor 
to be involved in it.”

 Tessa was accepted into the National Honor Soci-
ety!
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	 This Saturday, November 7, is the date 
of the Auxiliary’s major fundraising event of the 
year, our Annual Luncheon, this year including a 
Fashion Show featuring quality and name-brand 
clothing from the Brother Benno Thrift Shop.  
You can still get a last-minute ticket by calling 
Penny Sallee (760-912-8566) or Lyn Standefer 
(760-3909-2010) and we’ll find a place for you.
            If you cannot attend but would like to 
support the Auxiliary’s efforts, you can always 
be an “Angel” by writing out a check, payable to 
Brother Benno’s Auxiliary, and mail it to Carol 
Sanford, 3890-42 Vista Campana S., Oceanside, 
CA 92057.
            The net proceeds of this event will help 
to fund the very important and ongoing Men’s 
and Women’s Recovery Programs.  As a mat-
ter of fact, one of the Women’s Program recent 
graduates will be a model in the Fashion show.  
She now has over one year of sobriety, and she 
is a valued presence with her work at the Brother 
Benno Thrift Shop.
            Your donations and support are the very 
lifeblood of our organization.  Charity Navigator 
recently awarded Brother Benno’s a top rating of 
4 * * * *  Stars, the highest possible rating among 
charitable groups in the U.S.  Your donations re-
ally do go a long way toward helping those in our 
community who need assistance.  We thank you!

Ω  
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Your donation enables us to do all the 
wonderful things we do
My enclosed tax-deductible gift is: $_________
(make payable to:   Brother Benno Foundation)
       In memory of:_______________________
Please send a card to:

(name)_________________________________
(address)_______________________________

       For a special occasion (birthday, anniversary, etc.):_
___________________________

Send a card to: (name)_______________________
(address)__________________________________

Or, donate online at http://brotherbenno.org

LAST CALL FOR LUNCHEON! 
by Carol Sanford

STUDENT SHOWS EXEMPLARY
PASSION AND COMMITMENT

“Everybody seems to be in such a terrible rush, anx-
ious for greater development and greater riches, so 
that children have very little time for their parents.  
And parents have very little time for their children 
and for each other.  So the breakdown of peace in 
the world begins at home.”

~ Mother Teresa
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 	 Come one, come all, to the Wednesday, 
November 18, Auxiliary membership meeting!  If 
you haven’t been to a meeting lately, please come 
to this one.  It’s time to elect and install the new 
Auxiliary officers for 2016, and it’s also a time 
for reporting on and celebrating the successes of 
2015, honoring those who helped make it so suc-
cessful.  Socializing is at 1 p.m., meeting at 1:30.

            We will also be handling the details for the 
upcoming Christmas Party at the Center, and we’ll 
be looking for volunteers to help before and on 
that fun day!

            Without all of your hearts and hands, this 
Auxiliary could not exist.  There is no way I can 
thank each individual enough for the assistance 
you have offered to support the goals and mission 
of the Brother Benno Foundation through the 
good work of the Auxiliary.  I salute you, each 
and every member, and I look forward to working 
together with everyone again in 2016 when I’ll be 
a member just like you.
 

Ω
   

AUXILIARY NEWS
by Carol Sanford

Volunteer Appreciation Picnic in October

Information & Online dona-
tions:brotherbenno.org

Follow Brother Bennos online: 
   Facebook.com/BrotherBennos

  Twitter.com/BrotherBennos

Soup...Soap...Hugs...Hope:
The Story of Brother Benno’s Life-Changing Soup Kitchen

This book is offered as a gift to donors who contribute whatever their budget allows...The important thing... is that you have 
one...

Name___________________________________	       Donation $______________
Address_________________________________           Number of copies__________
City, State, Zip Code________________________            

Jim & Ronnie Czuleger

Jo Grady

http://brotherbenno.org
http://Facebook.com/BrotherBennos
http://Twitter.com/BrotherBennos


Ron Alexander 
Frank Barnet
Brother Benno
Edith Blaiser
Andrea Boersma
Roland Bond 
Bill Boster
Agnus & Joan Boyd
Bill Buckner
Deacon Art & Mary Carr
Mary Teresa Carr
Anna Correia
Don & Dorothea Daybell
Phyllis H. Dierlam
Frank S. Dolley
Anita H. Donahue
Dorothy M. Donahue
Fr. Luke Dougherty
Roseanne Dreibelbis
Fr. Abbot Claude  
   Ehringer, OSB
Myron Eichen 
Richard Farhquar

William & Vennita 
   Flanagan
Louise Foussat
Joe & Ida Friend
Mary Gerrity
Bob Gleason
Tom Hayward
Elizabeth Holms
Alice Jordan
Ben Kouns
Richard Kurtz
Carole Kutler
Kay Kutler
Bill & Louise Lakoff
Ben E. Lewis
Helen Lucas
Bill & Joan Maloney
Helene McGill
Monty Nares
Mary Nordstrom
Bud & Blanche Ogle
Ben Osgrove
Pope John Paul II

Memorials

Happy Birthday
James Kurtz 

Needs
Gently used furniture				    Diapers 			   Reading glasses
Men’s Hoodies, sizes XL and XXL
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Kathryn D. Pent
Mary Peterson
Jane Pfau
Ruth Hazel Pierson
Mary Pullman
Catherine L. Quinlan
Dora Ramirez
Dick & Terry Riley
Margaret Rossini
Ann Sauer
Mary Shankle
Naomi Shelton
Bernice, Samuel & 
   Milton Silver
Will Skinner
Mike Stendahl
Margaret Stephan
Virginia Sylwestrzak
Mother Teresa
Harold Thompson
Rosemary Tucker
Walter Ulloa
Fred Williamson 

2
St. Elizabeth 
Seton #1

5
Oceanside Pacific 
Kiwanis

6
San Luis Rey 
Mission

7
St. Thomas More

4
Brother Benno’s 
Auxiliary	

9
North Coast 
Methodist

10
 Hawkes Home

11
Riverview 
Church

12
Oceanside 
Civitans

13
St. Patrick’s

14
Men of Nativity

16
Sunrise Kiwanis 
of Vista

17
Christ the King 
Lutheran

18
Grace Anglican

19
Carlsbad Rotary

20
St. Elizabeth 
Seton #2

21
Girlfriend’s Care

23 
Christ Church

24
St. Mark’s San 
Marcos

25
San Luis Rey 
Methodist

26
Pilgrim Creek

27
Sonrise Christian 
Fellowship

28
Catholic 
Daughters

30
Oceanside Pacific 
Kiwanis

   

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
November

2015

Monthly

Serving

Team

Schedule

3
St. John The
Evangelist

Furniture Sales at the Center
3242-B Production Ave., Oceanside  760-967-2742 Open Tues. - Sat. 9 am to Noon 

We welcome your saleable furniture items. Please call 760-439-1244 ext.115 for free pickup.

Gilbert Brown
Virginia Walz
James Johnson
Erlinda Flores 
   Beloved Parents
Sally Wittenberg
Donna Dewey
Frank Forthoffer
Zeferino & Dancy  
   Nares
Floyd & Rose 
   Caldwell
Veterans
Donald Deffenbaugh
James & Edward 
   Heffern
Joey Rice
Louise Gates



Please use the enclosed envelope to make your tax-deductible donation to the Brother Benno 
Foundation. If you are viewing this online you can donate by going to brotherbenno.org and click 

on Donations. This will allow you to make a secure donation using PayPal or a Credit Card.
Your donation is used each month at our main center 
and eight operational houses to provide: meals, cloth-
ing, personal hygiene items, blankets, showers, laundry 
facilities, bus vouchers, nights of lodging, medical and 
mental health referrals, prescriptions, ID replacement, 
mail services, Social Security, and veterans’ issues, food 
packs, men and women’s drug and alcohol recovery pro-
gram, rent and utility assistance when funds are available. 
We thank you for your continued support. 100% of your 
contribution goes directly to assist those we serve. Our 
modest administration costs are paid for by our Thrift 
Store revenues.      

www.brotherbenno.org

Brother Benno’s Services:
	                September 2015   Our 31st Year	
Meals			    12,949	    3,792,746
Nights of lodging		    1,084  	      266,926
Articles of clothing	    5,634	    1,145,737
Showers			     1,085	       210,036    
Haircuts			        103          19,203
Bus passes		        111	        79,726

	                    September 2015   Our 31st Year	
Loads of laundry		              32         27,162
Food packs		         1,659       286,320                 
Blankets			            141         39,094 
Prescriptions		                1           7,268
ID Vouchers		              16           8,775
HUGS			          1,800       905,494

Brother Benno Foundation, Inc. 
P.O. Box 308, Oceanside, CA 92049

Non-Profit Organization
U.S. POSTAGE 
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Oceanside, California
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Brother Benno’s Thrift Shop
(Helping the poor, one sale at a time)

Clothing, Household Goods, Furniture
     Shop open Mon-Sat 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. -- Stop by to check out our Daily Specials!!

3955 Mission Ave. (East of Albertsons) 760-967-7505 

Mission Ave.

Airport Road Production

    Ave

3260 Production Ave
Oceanside, CA 92058
(760) 439-1244

Roym
ar Rd

Thrift Shop


